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14st March 2015
Dear Councillor O’Reilly and other Hersham EBC Councillors
Comments on suggested Hersham Ward Boundary changes to be discussed at an EBC meeting on Monday 16th March  
Hersham Residents Association is a non-political organisation whose aims are to promote the interests of Hersham and its residents.

We are therefore very keen to engage with the current discussion about the suggested changes to Hersham’s ward boundaries.
The following comments are based on our understanding of the current detailed proposals set out on the council’s website here, to redraw Elmbridge ward boundaries.  This is linked to a plan to reduce the number of councillors across the council, which was suggested first by the council and now also by the Boundaries Commission.
The HRA is not against the idea of reducing the number of councillors in principle; however we would not be in favour of the suggested reduction to 48 councillors if the resultant need to create population balance would mean that the long established boundaries of Hersham would have to be substantially redrawn.
Whilst the HRA would not wish to block minor changes, perhaps in parts of the ward which might have less allegiance to Hersham, any substantial alternation of the long established natural boundaries of rivers and railway lines in the North and East would we feel be undesirable and difficult to justify. 
Hersham is a unique, strong and long established community, and any decisions about boundaries should take this into account.  The purpose of this letter is to flag up these concerns before the matter is discussed at an Elmbridge Council meeting at the Civic Centre at 8.00 on 16th March. 
General points

1.
A recognised identity and sense of community are intangible, but very valuable.  They are not easy to create, but easy to dismantle.  At the moment, Hersham has a greater sense of identity and community than many other places in easy commuter distance of London.  These have been gradually established within the existing Hersham boundaries over many years of continuity.   
We feel strongly that changing the current boundaries would have the effect of starting a gradual but profound erosion of people’s perceptions of Hersham as a place and community.  Whilst we realise the suggested boundary changes only relate to electoral matters, we feel they would inevitably over time  become interpreted more widely and start to define the village, through for example estate agent’s descriptions of properties, and the redrawing of local maps etc.
Detailed comments 

2. 
For residents on the Longmore Estate, the sense of belonging to Hersham is strong - and we feel that the majority of people in this part of the village would not feel they have a shared history or common identity with Esher.  Many are also likely to feel that their political identity would be overshadowed if they became part of a ward in Esher.

3.
The natural boundary of the railway line in the Hersham Station area should be maintained not just because the people within this boundary have a clear sense of Hersham identity, but also because it is logical and easy to understand.  Our reading of the current proposals is that the following would fall outside the boundaries of Hersham in future: 

· Hersham  Library, 
· Hersham Youth Club 
· Hersham Village Golf Club 
· Hersham Station

A new Hersham boundary which did not include the above would seem illogical and surely difficult to explain and justify to local residents and visitors to Hersham .

4.
We suggest that the natural boundary of the railway line in the Walton Station area should also be maintained because the railway line here also forms a natural and logical boundary which is easy to see and understand.
5.
 We are concerned about any proposal which would skew the geography of Hersham and lead to the undesirable result that the current Hersham Green village centre would no longer be in the middle of Hersham.  Boundary adjustments such as carving out Whitley Village and adding this to Cobham would be resisted.   
We realise the proposals to be discussed on 16th March are not yet fixed, but we felt it was important to submit some initial views for consideration during discussions which will no doubt start to frame the up the likely basis of the future consultation.  We hope therefore that this letter can be looked at carefully at this stage to help inform Monday’s discussion.


Please keep in touch about future developments, we would of course want to be fully involved in the continuing debate on this matter, and play a key role in helping to represent and engage with our membership and the wider Hersham community on this important issue.

As you know our Association has a long history of seeking to represent the interests of all people in Hersham since 1971.  Our constitution sets out the aims of the HRA as follows: 
 ‘To promote the interests of the residents of Hersham; to foster a spirit of goodwill throughout Hersham; to help the people of Hersham however and whenever possible.’  For more about the HRA and its activities – please see the link to our website below.
Yours faithfully
David Lock

Chairman of the HRA 
Hersham Residents Association 
David Lock
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